320 South Griggs Street Phone: 651-695-4000
St. Paul, MN 55105 Fax: 651-695-4004
www.macgrove.org E-mail: mgcc@macgrove.org

March 8, 2013

Legislative Hearing Officer
310 City Hall

15 West Kellogg Blvd.
Saint Paul, MN 55102

Re: License Application for a Dance or Rental Hall at 1560 St. Clair Avenue (Cinema Ballroom)

Dear Larry:

The Housing & Land Use Committee of the Macalester-Groveland Community Council met in response to the License
Application for a Dance or Rental Hall submitted for Cinema Ballroom at 1560 St. Clair Avenue on Wednesday, February

27"™. The Committee passed the following motion:

The Macalester-Groveland Community Council recommends approval of the Cinema Ballroom
License Application for a Dance or Recital Hall at 1560 St. Clair Avenue.

The applicant addressed the questions and concerns of the Committee regarding capacity, additional parking
requirements, and whether staff will be onsite during events. The Community Council did not receive any letters of

concern for this application prior to the meeting and no neighbors in attendance voiced their concern.

Thank you for your consideration of this recommendation. Please contact me with any questions at 651-695-4000.

Afton Martens
Executive Director

Sincerely,

cc: Eileen Arcilla




